Churchill Junior High School Community Council May 9, 2023

Parent/Family Members	School Members	Visitors
Ashley Cameron excused Hollie Pettersson, Chair Janelle Williamson Mark Edwards Siena Hansen, Vice Chair Tiffany Hollingworth excused	Trent Hendricks, Principal Julie Sasouda Kristen Billeter excused Mary Anne Wiebe-Strong Cristine Brimley	Auschel Felt, Parent

Welcome and Introductions

• Hollie welcomed board members and visitors.

<u>Approval of March 10 Meeting Minutes</u>

• Janelle motioned to approve March minutes, Siena seconded. Board voted, and the motion passed.

District Items

- Hollie went over requirements for family participation on the School Community Council.
- Trent and Hollie will go over current council members to see if there are terms up at the end of this year.

Land Trust Plan

- Trent proposed an amendment to the Land Trust Plan to purchase ViewSonic televisions for classrooms.
- Much larger screen. Can connect with teacher laptops, touchscreen
- Hollie motioned to approve Land Trust amendment, Mark seconded the motion. Board voted, and the motion passed.

Summary of School Closure

- Auschel attended the boundary study meeting and gave brief summary
- Looking at elementary schools 3 teachers per grade for elementaries
- Boundary study set for 2026
- Skyline currently has 2150 students. New school will hold 2400
- When study begins, they will go to Community Councils first

<u>Miscellaneous</u>

- Move up Churchill on Parade
- Include parents more in the registration process especially those with first time jr high students
- Advertise programs offered
- More interaction with elementaries

Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm

Next meeting September 2023 - Room 201

Churchill School Community Council meetings are open to the public. Should you wish to speak during the meeting, please inform Chair Hollie Pettersson at email pettersson-hollie@gmail.com; a three-minute time limit will be imposed to keep the meeting on track.